
An Open Letter to President Donald J. Trump by Coleman Boyd, MD


January 26, 2025


Dear President Trump,


As one of the pro-lifers who you pardoned on January 23, let me start by saying, “Thank you!” I 
am a husband, a father of 13 with 9 natural and 4 adopted children, an ER physician, a pastor, 
missionary, farmer, and small business owner in Mississippi. 


What an amazing first few days in office as the 47th president of the United States. While I 
expected much change after your inauguration, the breakneck speed of actions that you have 
taken is nothing less than spectacular.


I am very thankful to see your pardons of the J-6ers, the dissolving of federal DEI focus, and 
now the pardon of those of us who were persecuted and prosecuted by the Biden DOJ for 
loving our pre-born neighbors as ourselves. 


As I watched the targeting of you and the J-6ers over the past several years by the Biden 
regime, I was angered and frustrated at the clear injustice shown in the political persecution in 
your cases. This is the actions of a nation in decline.  I was not surprised when the Biden 
regime began their persecution of those who protect the pre-born in late 2023. This was 
exactly what I would expect from a pro-abortion, unjust administration. 


Sadly, this is the fruit of a nation that allows any human beings made in God’s image to be 
murdered whether after birth or in the womb. Proverbs tells us that “Righteousness exalts a 
nation, but sin is a reproach to any people.” As we have killed somewhere between 50 and 150 
million babies through abortion, we have polluted our land with the guilt of innocent blood and 
truly brought reproach on ourselves.  


We can be assured that, as we fail to protect the least of these with laws of partiality, lack of 
justice will eventually come full circle to affect our entire society. We should not be surprised 
that patriots such as yourself and the J-6ers are wrongly prosecuted when we as a society 
have allowed babies conceived in rape to receive the death penalty by abortion rather than the 
rapist who deserved the penalty. This is especially close to my heart as I have an 18 month old 
daughter who was conceived by a 13 year old mother in rape. Her mother courageously 
decided not to punish her child for the father’s evil act. Now, they both are enjoying the 
blessing of this. The mother lives with the joy that her precious daughter is alive and enjoying 
life and is blessed with the reality that something good came from that rape. My daughter lives 
with the delight of her every day life of being in a loving family and having not received the 
death penalty for her father’s crime. 


While we continue to allow any innocent human beings be put to death on our watch without 
due process of law, we can never expect justice to rule in other areas of life. I am so thankful 
for the steps you have taken in this first week of your administration to establish justice. I say 
from the bottom of my heart, THANK YOU! 


I now ask you to go further. I ask you to redirect your policy on abortion and treat every pre-
born child with the dignity they deserve and give them equal protection under the law through 
a federal ban. Neither a heartbeat, brainwaves, viability, or other objective measurements of 
development determine the worth of a human being. No! Our worth is determined by the fact 
that God has stamped us with His image, and we must protect every life if we desire God to 
bless the United States of America.




In addition, I ask you to lead the way in repealing the Freedom of Access to Clinic Entrances 
(F.A.C.E.). This unjust law was never meant to be an impartial law. It was meant from the 
beginning to persecute pro-life christians who love their neighbors. 


As you continue to labor to lead our country to greatness, please know that my family, church 
and I will continue to pray for you daily that God will grant you wisdom to establish justice in 
this great nation of ours. 


Thank you again for pardoning all of the pro-lifers. We are very grateful.


Sincerely,


Coleman Boyd, MD


